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Memorials for Elizabeth Ann Ward Robertson, 88, of
Denison are 11 a.m. Tuesday, Jan. 11, at First Presbyterian Church in Denison with Jim
Hawthorne officiating and Saturday, April 16, in Decatur. Interment is at Deep Creek
Cemetery.

Robertson died Monday, Jan. 3, 2011, in Denison.

Born Sept. 23, 1922, in Decatur to Elizabeth Penn Dixon Ward and Jesse Lawrence
Ward, she attended Decatur public schools, Baylor University, Decatur Baptist College
(where her father served as president), North Texas State Teachers College and Texas
State College for Women, where she earned an undergraduate degree in education.
Robertson relocated to Lubbock where she earned a master’s degree from Texas
Technological College.

She taught in Texas public schools before retiring from Socorro Independent School
District as director of special education. Upon retirement, she moved to Denison where
she established and operated a craft store, Rob’s Attic.

She was a member of First Presbyterian Church in Denison, where she taught Sunday
school and her Circle meetings.

Robertson was preceded in death by husbands Gene Kincaid and W.A. Robertson; sisters
Pearl Ward and Ruth Reed; brother Penn Dixon; son Paul Robertson; and grandson Kirk
Kincaid.

She is survived by children Gene Kincaid and wife, Judy, Elizabeth McKay, Bobbie
Shultz and husband, Steve, and Ruth Robertson; a niece; nine grandchildren; and 15
great-grandchildren.

Memorials may be made to First Presbyterian Church in Denison and the Wise County
Historical Society Inc., P.O. Box 427, Decatur, TX 76234.



